

THE NIKOLA TESLA FOUNDATION INTERNATIONAL

4635B Queen Street, Niagara Falls, Ontario, L2E 2L7, Canada Tel: +1 289 271 7776 • Fax: +1 289 271 7778 • Web: <u>www.NTFl.info</u>

January 19, 2018

H.E. António Guterres Secretary-General United Nations New York, NY 10017 USA

Dear Mr. Secretary-General,

I am pleased to confirm that The Nikola Tesla Foundation International supports the ten principles of the UN Global Compact with respect to human rights, labour, environment, and anti-corruption.

With this commitment, we express our intent to advance these principles within our sphere of influence, and will make a clear statement of this commitment to our stakeholders and the general public.

Because of junior administrative staff mistakes, we lost email addresses and plenty of administrative materials. Unfortunately, we also lost our correspondence and materials related to the UNGC and our reports. All the difficulties have been removed and we can continue to work normally.

We also pledge to take part in the activities of the UN Global Compact where appropriate and feasible – through, for instance, participation in Country/Local Networks; involvement in specialized initiatives and work streams; engagement in partnership projects; and reviewing and providing commentary to participating companies on their Communications on Progress.

We support public accountability and transparency, and therefore commit to report on progress according to the Global Compact COE policy.

Sincerely yours,

Goran Zubic President & CEO